
Greetings to all.

I hope this finds you well.  This Auxiliary year is already one-third over. I hope you are 
working hard on our programs and working on membership, recruiting new members, 
retaining old, and reinstating former members. Find out why they have not paid in the 
last year or two and listen to what they say.  Let them know that they matter to the unit.

Do not hold onto membership renewals. Send them in to the Department often.  When 
you receive information from the Department staff,  be sure to share it with your unit 
members.  Reach out to our veterans and their families. Some are too proud to ask for 
help.  Remember them this Holiday season and all through the year.  

We held our 2023 Fall District meeting in September in Fairmount. It was an 
informative meeting.  If your unit is struggling, please contact me and I will help in any 
way I can.  If there is a unit that has extra Pocket Flags they are willing to share, please 
let me know.

We really need someone to step up to be the next District 10 President and Vice 
President.  My term as District President expires in June and I will not be taking the 
position again.  I have served as your District President for fourteen years and six as 
Vice President and it is time to pass the baton. Serving as District President is a 
rewarding experience and the job is not a difficult one.  I am willing to mentor someone 
and will assist you in any way I can.  Please consider stepping up and serving as 
District President. Feel free to contact me if you have any questions or want more 
information. 

I am looking forward to working with all of you this year.  Make your plans to attend 
the 2024 Winter Conference to be held in Bismarck in January.  May your holidays be 
safe and memorable while spending time with family and friends.

Gigi Moore

District 10 President


